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The Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson proudly announces the election Slate of Officers 

[TUCSON, ARIZONA, January 14, 2025] 

The Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson (BGCT) recently held its Annual Meeting and Awards event, 
where it elected its 2025 Board Officers. The event was attended by over 50 distinguished guests 
including Board members, Boys & Girls Clubs of America (BGCA) Leadership, staff, and some of 
our youth who had the opportunity to participate and celebrate. Their involvement highlighted the 
strong connection between the youth and the organization’s leadership, showcasing BGCT's 
impact on their personal growth and development. 

The newly elected Board Officers will serve a 1-year term, continuing to provide strategic guidance 
and leadership to further the mission of the Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson. Their leadership is 
crucial in ensuring the organization remains a vital resource for young people in the community. 

“I am delighted to work with the slate of officers for 2025. We are fortunate to have a Board of 
Directors strongly committed and determined to continue our 67-year legacy in supporting our 
youth and mission. This year proves to be an opportunity to further BGCA initiatives in strategic 
growth, Teen club memberships, and workforce preparedness in the community”. Denise Watters, 
CEO, Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson.  

Please join us in welcoming The Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson’s 2025 Board Officers: 

Board Chair – Edmund Marquez 

Chair Elect – Tim Medcoff 

Secretary – Keith Mahar 

Treasurer – Jill Brooks 

“Southern Arizona is home to one of the best Boys and Girls Club organizations in the country. 
Our new executive officers are excited to get to work as we continue to increase the impact we 
have in our community for our youth and continue to upgrade our existing clubhouses. Upward 
and onward!” Edmund Marquez, Board Chair, Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson. 



 

The Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson has been a cornerstone of the community for over 67 years, 
providing a safe, nurturing environment for local youth. Offering a wide range of over 40 different 
programs during the school year and summer, the Clubs are dedicated to helping young people 
learn and grow. Through their various activities, the Boys & Girls Clubs foster fun and friendship 
and emphasize high-impact youth development. 

Programming at the Clubs is designed to promote academic success, develop good character 
and leadership, and support healthy lifestyles. This holistic approach ensures that young 
individuals are prepared for a successful future both in and out of the classroom. Whether it's 
through after-school activities or summer camps, the Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson play a vital 
role in shaping the next generation of leaders in the community. 

Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson is a qualifying charity for the Arizona Charitable Tax Credit (QCO 
20282). To find out more about Boys & Girls Clubs of Tucson, visit bgctucson.org or call (520) 
573-3533. 

 

 


